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Dear Madam Clerk, Linda Wong,

Please see below (and attached) for public comment for the Budget & Finance Committee
re: Release of Reserved Funds - Office of Early Care and Education - Economic 
Recovery (Ordinance No. 165-20).  

Thank you for your assistance, and Happy Holidays!

___
December 17, 2020
 
Re: Release of Reserved Funds - Office of Early Care and Education - Economic Recovery
(Ordinance No. 165-20)
 
Dear Budget & Finance Committee Members:
 
We are writing on behalf of the San Francisco Family Resource Center Alliance, a network of 26
Family Resource Centers (FRCs), which collectively support approximately 15,000 children
and families each year. We urge the Board of Supervisors to release $42,000,000 of reserved
funds to the Office of Early Care and Education for All, placed on the Budget and Finance
Committee reserve by Ordinance No. 165-20. Specifically, we request that in order to support
community response to early care and education, the Board of Supervisors allocate $3,000,000
to San Francisco's 26 FRCs. This funding to FRCs would support case management, resource
and referral connection, and basic needs assistance.
 
San Francisco’s FRCs are a vital part of the city’s early childhood system, working alongside
educators to support child and family well-being at home and in communities. Now more than
ever, family support is a key ingredient in a successful early care and education system, and
investing a relatively small portion of the reserved dollars in child and family well-being will
ensure families get connected to programs and will greatly enhance the effectiveness of any
early learning experience. FRCs have been on the front-lines of this crisis, serving every
neighborhood in the city, as well as six populations which need specialized services, including
homeless families, LGBTQ families, families with children with disabilities, young parents, and
families with children exposed to violence. Food pantries have doubled and tripled; case
management services have wait-lists; and demand for basic safety net supports have sky-
rocketed. FRCs are working hard, but struggling to meet the high demand and acute need,
while still providing all core services virtually.
 
We greatly appreciate your partnership in helping families to recover and to rebuild our city.
 
Respectfully yours,

mailto:ashley.renick@safeandsound.org
mailto:linda.wong@sfgov.org
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Re: Release of Reserved Funds - Office of Early Care and Education - Economic Recovery (Ordinance 


No. 165-20) 


 


Dear Budget & Finance Committee Members:  


 


We are writing on behalf of the San Francisco Family Resource Center Alliance, a network of 26 


Family Resource Centers (FRCs), which collectively support approximately 15,000 children and 


families each year. We urge the Board of Supervisors to release $42,000,000 of reserved funds to 


the Office of Early Care and Education for All, placed on the Budget and Finance Committee reserve 


by Ordinance No. 165-20. Specifically, we request that in order to support community response to 


early care and education, the Board of Supervisors allocate $3,000,000 to San Francisco's 26 FRCs. 


This funding to FRCs would support case management, resource and referral connection, and basic 


needs assistance. 


  


San Francisco’s FRCs are a vital part of the city’s early childhood system, working alongside 


educators to support child and family well-being at home and in communities. Now more than ever, 


family support is a key ingredient in a successful early care and education system, and investing a 


relatively small portion of the reserved dollars in child and family well-being will ensure families 


get connected to programs and will greatly enhance the effectiveness of any early learning 


experience. FRCs have been on the front-lines of this crisis, serving every neighborhood in the city, 


as well as six populations which need specialized services, including homeless families, LGBTQ 


families, families with children with disabilities, young parents, and families with children exposed 


to violence. Food pantries have doubled and tripled; case management services have wait-lists; and 


demand for basic safety net supports have sky-rocketed. FRCs are working hard, but struggling to 


meet the high demand and acute need, while still providing all core services virtually. 


  


We greatly appreciate your partnership in helping families to recover and to rebuild our city. 


  


Respectfully yours,  


 


 
Katie Albright 


Chief Executive Officer  







 

Katie Albright
Chief Executive Officer 

-- 
Ashley Renick
Senior Program Manager, Strategic Partnerships & Policy
Pronouns: She/Her/Hers

3450 Third Street, Building 2 | San Francisco, CA 94124
P: (415) 694.5841 | F: (415) 386.0959 
https://safeandsound.org/
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Re: Release of Reserved Funds - Office of Early Care and Education - Economic Recovery (Ordinance 

No. 165-20) 

 

Dear Budget & Finance Committee Members:  

 

We are writing on behalf of the San Francisco Family Resource Center Alliance, a network of 26 

Family Resource Centers (FRCs), which collectively support approximately 15,000 children and 

families each year. We urge the Board of Supervisors to release $42,000,000 of reserved funds to 

the Office of Early Care and Education for All, placed on the Budget and Finance Committee reserve 

by Ordinance No. 165-20. Specifically, we request that in order to support community response to 

early care and education, the Board of Supervisors allocate $3,000,000 to San Francisco's 26 FRCs. 

This funding to FRCs would support case management, resource and referral connection, and basic 

needs assistance. 

  

San Francisco’s FRCs are a vital part of the city’s early childhood system, working alongside 

educators to support child and family well-being at home and in communities. Now more than ever, 

family support is a key ingredient in a successful early care and education system, and investing a 

relatively small portion of the reserved dollars in child and family well-being will ensure families 

get connected to programs and will greatly enhance the effectiveness of any early learning 

experience. FRCs have been on the front-lines of this crisis, serving every neighborhood in the city, 

as well as six populations which need specialized services, including homeless families, LGBTQ 

families, families with children with disabilities, young parents, and families with children exposed 

to violence. Food pantries have doubled and tripled; case management services have wait-lists; and 

demand for basic safety net supports have sky-rocketed. FRCs are working hard, but struggling to 

meet the high demand and acute need, while still providing all core services virtually. 

  

We greatly appreciate your partnership in helping families to recover and to rebuild our city. 

  

Respectfully yours,  

 

 
Katie Albright 

Chief Executive Officer  
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Hello,

My name is Brenda Quintero, I am the family services program director at Instituto
Familiar de la Raza, Inc.

We primarily provide services in the Mission and Excelsior districts. An allocation of
these funds will not provide vital childcare funds for our children, but will enable 26
FRCs to provide information & referral, basic needs assistance, and case
management services ensuring they have sufficient capacity to receive referrals
from child care centers and other community partners.

Our Food pantries have doubled and tripled, and we currently have waitlists for case
management services and continue to struggle to provide adequate supports. FRCs
are working hard, but struggling to meet the high demand and acute need, while still
providing all core services virtually.

These funds will also help families reconnect to child care, benefits, employment
opportunities, and other systems of care that lay the foundation for their own recovery
and the economic recovery of the whole city. As FRC’s have become the first point of
contact for many families to have access to child care centers. 

Thank you for your time. 

-- 
Brenda Quintero
Interim Family Services Director
Instituto Familiar de la Raza, Inc.
2919 Mission St. 
San Francisco, CA 94110 
(415) 229-0537- Phone | (415) 647-4296 - Fax  

www.ifrsf.org | Like us on Facebook! | Follow us on Twitter!

 Please note that the information contained in this message is privileged and confidential and protected from disclosure. If the
reader of this message is not the intended recipient, or an employee or agent responsible for delivering this message to the
intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or copying of this communication is strictly
prohibited. If you have received this message and communication in error, please notify us by replying to the message and
deleting it from your computer. Thank you.
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*CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE:  This message and any attachments are solely for the intended recipient(s) and may contain confidential
or privileged information protected by Federal and State law. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify me by reply e-mail and
immediately and permanently delete this message and any attachments.  Please be aware that any disclosure, copying, distribution or
unauthorized use of the contents of this information, or the taking of any action in reliance on the contents of this information, is strictly
prohibited and may be unlawful. Thank you.
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From: Rick Yuen
To: Wong, Linda (BOS)
Subject: (Support) Release of Reserved Funds - office of early care and education - economic recovery (ordinance no.

165-20)
Date: Wednesday, December 16, 2020 9:50:32 AM

 

Subject: Release of Reserved Funds - Office of Early Care and Education - Economic
Recovery (Ordinance No. 165-20)

Dear Supervisor Walton, Supervisor Fewer, Supervisor Mandelman,

We are writing to urge the Board of Supervisors to release $42,000,000 of reserved funds
to the Office of Early Care and Education for All, placed on the Budget and Finance
Committee reserve by Ordinance No. 165-20. Specifically, we request that in order to
support community response to early care and education, the Board of Supervisors allocate
$3,000,000 to San Francisco's 26 Family Resource Centers (FRCs). This funding to FRCs
would support case management, resource and referral connection, and basic needs
assistance.

San Francisco’s FRCs are a vital part of the city’s early childhood system, working
alongside educators to support child and family well-being at home and in
communities. Now more than ever, family support is a key ingredient in a successful early
care and education system, and investing a relatively small portion of the reserved dollars
in child and family well-being will ensure families get connected to programs and will greatly
enhance the effectiveness of any early learning experience. FRCs, like Visitacion Valley
Strong Family, APA Family Support Services, API Family Resource Network have been on
the front-lines of this crisis. Food pantries have doubled and tripled; case management
services have wait-lists; and demand for basic safety net supports have sky-rocketed.
FRCs are working hard, but struggling to meet the high demand and acute need, while still
providing all core services virtually.

We greatly appreciate your partnership in helping families to recover and to rebuild our city.

Sincerely, Rick Yuen
 

Richard “Rick” Yuen
he/him/his
阮健平
Executive Director
APA Family Support Services

Children are our Future!

10 Nottingham, San Francisco, CA 94133

Mobile: (415) 350-7330
P: (415) 617-0061 ext 779
F: (415) 335-4784

mailto:rick.yuen@apafss.org
mailto:linda.wong@sfgov.org
x-apple-data-detectors://1/
tel:(415)%20617-0061;779
tel:(415)%20335-4784


Visit our website: apafss.org 

  

The contents of this e-mail message and any attachments are confidential and are intended
solely for addressee. The information may also be legally privileged. This transmission is sent
in trust, for the sole purpose of delivery to the intended recipient. If you have received this
transmission in error, any use, reproduction or dissemination of this transmission is strictly
prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please immediately notify the sender by reply
e-mail or phone and delete this message and its attachments, if any.

-COVID-19/Shelter in Place-

APA FRC’s, centers, and offices have shifted to a remote; at home, work environment (except
for essential services*) as mandated by City & County Governments to protect our employees
and the community and to help minimize the exposure to and potential transmission of illness
during this COVID-19 “Shelter in Place” period. 

You may experience a slightly longer response time than normal. We appreciate your patience
and understanding.

* essential services include Food Pantry, Enhanced Visitation and Therapeutic Crisis
Counseling

https://avanan.url-protection.com/v1/url?o=http%3A//apafss.org/&g=YTE0MTEwNjkxOGIwZTZmZg==&h=YjBjZDUwZTViODRhNzg1OWE0MjM4NjI1YmYzMDI1YTY4N2EyMGUzYzcyYWUwOWZjY2ZhMzBhNjBlOGM1ZDYwMQ==&p=YXAzOnNmZHQyOmF2YW5hbjpvZmZpY2UzNjVfZW1haWxzX2VtYWlsOjA3N2IxZDQyYWY5NTVkNTEzOGRlYjM3MjdlZmE2YjA5OnYx
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From: Lena Yu
To: Wong, Linda (BOS)
Subject: Public Comment Submissions for BOS Hearing on OECE Economic Recovery
Date: Wednesday, December 16, 2020 9:48:18 AM
Attachments: Walton- BOS Budget Committee, FRC Funding.docx

Fewer- BOS Budget Committee, FRC Funding.docx
Mandelman- BOS Budget Committee, FRC Funding.docx

 

Hello Linda,

I hope you are having a nice week so far.

We would like to provide our public comments for today's BOS Budget and Finance
Committee hearing on OECE's Economic Recovery.

Please find our letters attached for Supervisor Fewer, Supervisor Walton and Supervisor
Mandelman in this email. 

Thank you for your time and your support,

Lena

Lena Yu
Joy Lok Manager

888 Clay Street, Lower Level
San Francisco, CA 94108
P: 415.321.3832 F: 415.391.4976
www.wuyee.org

***CONFIDENTIALITY: This message contains confidential and/or privileged 
information. This information is intended to be read only by the individual 
or entity to whom it is addressed. If you are not the intended recipient, 
you are on notice that any review, disclosure, copying, distribution or use 
of the contents of this message is strictly prohibited. If you have 
received this message in error, please notify the sender immediately and 
delete or destroy any copy of this message.
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Subject: Release of Reserved Funds - Office of Early Care and Education - Economic Recovery (Ordinance No. 165-20)



Dear Supervisor Walton:



We are writing to urge the Board of Supervisors to release $42,000,000 of reserved funds to the Office of Early Care and Education for All, placed on the Budget and Finance Committee reserve by Ordinance No. 165-20. Specifically, we request that in order to support community response to early care and education, the Board of Supervisors allocate $3,000,000 to San Francisco's 26 Family Resource Centers (FRCs). This funding to FRCs would support case management, resource and referral connection, and basic needs assistance.



San Francisco’s FRCs are a vital part of the city’s early childhood system, working alongside educators to support child and family well-being at home and in communities. Now more than ever, family support is a key ingredient in a successful early care and education system, and investing a relatively small portion of the reserved dollars in child and family well-being will ensure families get connected to programs and will greatly enhance the effectiveness of any early learning experience. FRCs, like the Joy Lok Family Resource Center have been on the front-lines of this crisis. We have all stepped up to the plate to address the surge of needs during this time while pivoting ourselves to ensure that all families are able to access our services virtually and at a limited in-person capacity. Families facing financial instability have rocked our community. While systems have been flooded with calls for Unemployment Insurance, CalFresh benefits and Medi-Cal enrollment, FRCs like ours have become a huge source of relief that families can contact to provide warm one-on-one support during this chaotic time.  We do what we do, every day, because we care about and are invested in our community. We need the city to be invested in us too if we are to continue to provide high quality, culturally sensitive and linguistically appropriate services to the community. 



During this time, FRCs have become a lifeline for many of our immigrant limited English-speaking communities.  Food pantries have doubled and tripled; case management services have wait-lists; and demand for basic safety net supports have sky-rocketed. FRCs are working hard, but struggling to meet the high demand and acute need, while still providing all core services virtually. We have not stopped working for our children and families and business is not as usual. We desperately need your help to ensure that our community and our FRCs will recover from this by ensuring our longevity in the future. 



We greatly appreciate your partnership in helping families to recover and to rebuild our city.



Gratefully, 

 

Joy Lok Family Resource Center
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Subject: Release of Reserved Funds - Office of Early Care and Education - Economic Recovery (Ordinance No. 165-20)



Dear Supervisor Fewer:



We are writing to urge the Board of Supervisors to release $42,000,000 of reserved funds to the Office of Early Care and Education for All, placed on the Budget and Finance Committee reserve by Ordinance No. 165-20. Specifically, we request that in order to support community response to early care and education, the Board of Supervisors allocate $3,000,000 to San Francisco's 26 Family Resource Centers (FRCs). This funding to FRCs would support case management, resource and referral connection, and basic needs assistance.



San Francisco’s FRCs are a vital part of the city’s early childhood system, working alongside educators to support child and family well-being at home and in communities. Now more than ever, family support is a key ingredient in a successful early care and education system, and investing a relatively small portion of the reserved dollars in child and family well-being will ensure families get connected to programs and will greatly enhance the effectiveness of any early learning experience. FRCs, like the Joy Lok Family Resource Center have been on the front-lines of this crisis. We have all stepped up to the plate to address the surge of needs during this time while pivoting ourselves to ensure that all families are able to access our services virtually and at a limited in-person capacity. Families facing financial instability have rocked our community. While systems have been flooded with calls for Unemployment Insurance, CalFresh benefits and Medi-Cal enrollment, FRCs like ours have become a huge source of relief that families can contact to provide warm one-on-one support during this chaotic time.  We do what we do, every day, because we care about and are invested in our community. We need the city to be invested in us too if we are to continue to provide high quality, culturally sensitive and linguistically appropriate services to the community. 



During this time, FRCs have become a lifeline for many of our immigrant limited English-speaking communities.  Food pantries have doubled and tripled; case management services have wait-lists; and demand for basic safety net supports have sky-rocketed. FRCs are working hard, but struggling to meet the high demand and acute need, while still providing all core services virtually. We have not stopped working for our children and families and business is not as usual. We desperately need your help to ensure that our community and our FRCs will recover from this by ensuring our longevity in the future. 



We greatly appreciate your partnership in helping families to recover and to rebuild our city.



Gratefully, 

 

Joy Lok Family Resource Center
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Subject: Release of Reserved Funds - Office of Early Care and Education - Economic Recovery (Ordinance No. 165-20)



Dear Supervisor Mandelman:



We are writing to urge the Board of Supervisors to release $42,000,000 of reserved funds to the Office of Early Care and Education for All, placed on the Budget and Finance Committee reserve by Ordinance No. 165-20. Specifically, we request that in order to support community response to early care and education, the Board of Supervisors allocate $3,000,000 to San Francisco's 26 Family Resource Centers (FRCs). This funding to FRCs would support case management, resource and referral connection, and basic needs assistance.



San Francisco’s FRCs are a vital part of the city’s early childhood system, working alongside educators to support child and family well-being at home and in communities. Now more than ever, family support is a key ingredient in a successful early care and education system, and investing a relatively small portion of the reserved dollars in child and family well-being will ensure families get connected to programs and will greatly enhance the effectiveness of any early learning experience. FRCs, like the Joy Lok Family Resource Center have been on the front-lines of this crisis. We have all stepped up to the plate to address the surge of needs during this time while pivoting ourselves to ensure that all families are able to access our services virtually and at a limited in-person capacity. Families facing financial instability have rocked our community. While systems have been flooded with calls for Unemployment Insurance, CalFresh benefits and Medi-Cal enrollment, FRCs like ours have become a huge source of relief that families can contact to provide warm one-on-one support during this chaotic time.  We do what we do, every day, because we care about and are invested in our community. We need the city to be invested in us too if we are to continue to provide high quality, culturally sensitive and linguistically appropriate services to the community. 



During this time, FRCs have become a lifeline for many of our immigrant limited English-speaking communities.  Food pantries have doubled and tripled; case management services have wait-lists; and demand for basic safety net supports have sky-rocketed. FRCs are working hard, but struggling to meet the high demand and acute need, while still providing all core services virtually. We have not stopped working for our children and families and business is not as usual. We desperately need your help to ensure that our community and our FRCs will recover from this by ensuring our longevity in the future. 



We greatly appreciate your partnership in helping families to recover and to rebuild our city.



Gratefully, 

 

Joy Lok Family Resource Center
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Subject: Release of Reserved Funds - Office of Early Care and Education - Economic Recovery 
(Ordinance No. 165-20) 
 
Dear Supervisor Fewer: 
 
We are writing to urge the Board of Supervisors to release $42,000,000 of reserved funds to the 
Office of Early Care and Education for All, placed on the Budget and Finance Committee 
reserve by Ordinance No. 165-20. Specifically, we request that in order to support community 
response to early care and education, the Board of Supervisors allocate $3,000,000 to San 
Francisco's 26 Family Resource Centers (FRCs). This funding to FRCs would support case 
management, resource and referral connection, and basic needs assistance. 
 
San Francisco’s FRCs are a vital part of the city’s early childhood system, working alongside 
educators to support child and family well-being at home and in communities. Now more than 
ever, family support is a key ingredient in a successful early care and education system, and 
investing a relatively small portion of the reserved dollars in child and family well-being will 
ensure families get connected to programs and will greatly enhance the effectiveness of any 
early learning experience. FRCs, like the Joy Lok Family Resource Center have been on the 
front-lines of this crisis. We have all stepped up to the plate to address the surge of needs 
during this time while pivoting ourselves to ensure that all families are able to access our 
services virtually and at a limited in-person capacity. Families facing financial instability have 
rocked our community. While systems have been flooded with calls for Unemployment 
Insurance, CalFresh benefits and Medi-Cal enrollment, FRCs like ours have become a huge 
source of relief that families can contact to provide warm one-on-one support during this chaotic 
time.  We do what we do, every day, because we care about and are invested in our 
community. We need the city to be invested in us too if we are to continue to provide high 
quality, culturally sensitive and linguistically appropriate services to the community.  
 
During this time, FRCs have become a lifeline for many of our immigrant limited English-
speaking communities.  Food pantries have doubled and tripled; case management services 
have wait-lists; and demand for basic safety net supports have sky-rocketed. FRCs are working 
hard, but struggling to meet the high demand and acute need, while still providing all core 
services virtually. We have not stopped working for our children and families and business is not 
as usual. We desperately need your help to ensure that our community and our FRCs will 
recover from this by ensuring our longevity in the future.  
 
We greatly appreciate your partnership in helping families to recover and to rebuild our city. 
 
Gratefully,  
  
Joy Lok Family Resource Center 
 

 



 
Subject: Release of Reserved Funds - Office of Early Care and Education - Economic Recovery 
(Ordinance No. 165-20) 
 
Dear Supervisor Walton: 
 
We are writing to urge the Board of Supervisors to release $42,000,000 of reserved funds to the 
Office of Early Care and Education for All, placed on the Budget and Finance Committee 
reserve by Ordinance No. 165-20. Specifically, we request that in order to support community 
response to early care and education, the Board of Supervisors allocate $3,000,000 to San 
Francisco's 26 Family Resource Centers (FRCs). This funding to FRCs would support case 
management, resource and referral connection, and basic needs assistance. 
 
San Francisco’s FRCs are a vital part of the city’s early childhood system, working alongside 
educators to support child and family well-being at home and in communities. Now more than 
ever, family support is a key ingredient in a successful early care and education system, and 
investing a relatively small portion of the reserved dollars in child and family well-being will 
ensure families get connected to programs and will greatly enhance the effectiveness of any 
early learning experience. FRCs, like the Joy Lok Family Resource Center have been on the 
front-lines of this crisis. We have all stepped up to the plate to address the surge of needs 
during this time while pivoting ourselves to ensure that all families are able to access our 
services virtually and at a limited in-person capacity. Families facing financial instability have 
rocked our community. While systems have been flooded with calls for Unemployment 
Insurance, CalFresh benefits and Medi-Cal enrollment, FRCs like ours have become a huge 
source of relief that families can contact to provide warm one-on-one support during this chaotic 
time.  We do what we do, every day, because we care about and are invested in our 
community. We need the city to be invested in us too if we are to continue to provide high 
quality, culturally sensitive and linguistically appropriate services to the community.  
 
During this time, FRCs have become a lifeline for many of our immigrant limited English-
speaking communities.  Food pantries have doubled and tripled; case management services 
have wait-lists; and demand for basic safety net supports have sky-rocketed. FRCs are working 
hard, but struggling to meet the high demand and acute need, while still providing all core 
services virtually. We have not stopped working for our children and families and business is not 
as usual. We desperately need your help to ensure that our community and our FRCs will 
recover from this by ensuring our longevity in the future.  
 
We greatly appreciate your partnership in helping families to recover and to rebuild our city. 
 
Gratefully,  
  
Joy Lok Family Resource Center 
 

 



 
Subject: Release of Reserved Funds - Office of Early Care and Education - Economic Recovery 
(Ordinance No. 165-20) 
 
Dear Supervisor Mandelman: 
 
We are writing to urge the Board of Supervisors to release $42,000,000 of reserved funds to the 
Office of Early Care and Education for All, placed on the Budget and Finance Committee 
reserve by Ordinance No. 165-20. Specifically, we request that in order to support community 
response to early care and education, the Board of Supervisors allocate $3,000,000 to San 
Francisco's 26 Family Resource Centers (FRCs). This funding to FRCs would support case 
management, resource and referral connection, and basic needs assistance. 
 
San Francisco’s FRCs are a vital part of the city’s early childhood system, working alongside 
educators to support child and family well-being at home and in communities. Now more than 
ever, family support is a key ingredient in a successful early care and education system, and 
investing a relatively small portion of the reserved dollars in child and family well-being will 
ensure families get connected to programs and will greatly enhance the effectiveness of any 
early learning experience. FRCs, like the Joy Lok Family Resource Center have been on the 
front-lines of this crisis. We have all stepped up to the plate to address the surge of needs 
during this time while pivoting ourselves to ensure that all families are able to access our 
services virtually and at a limited in-person capacity. Families facing financial instability have 
rocked our community. While systems have been flooded with calls for Unemployment 
Insurance, CalFresh benefits and Medi-Cal enrollment, FRCs like ours have become a huge 
source of relief that families can contact to provide warm one-on-one support during this chaotic 
time.  We do what we do, every day, because we care about and are invested in our 
community. We need the city to be invested in us too if we are to continue to provide high 
quality, culturally sensitive and linguistically appropriate services to the community.  
 
During this time, FRCs have become a lifeline for many of our immigrant limited English-
speaking communities.  Food pantries have doubled and tripled; case management services 
have wait-lists; and demand for basic safety net supports have sky-rocketed. FRCs are working 
hard, but struggling to meet the high demand and acute need, while still providing all core 
services virtually. We have not stopped working for our children and families and business is not 
as usual. We desperately need your help to ensure that our community and our FRCs will 
recover from this by ensuring our longevity in the future.  
 
We greatly appreciate your partnership in helping families to recover and to rebuild our city. 
 
Gratefully,  
  
Joy Lok Family Resource Center 
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Dear Ms. Wong,
Attached, please find written public comment re: the release of reserved funds-office of Early Care
and Education-Economic Recovery, Ordinance No. 165-20) set for discussion in today’s Finance
Committee meeting.
Thank you,
Lynn
 

Lynn Dolce, MFT
Pronouns: she/her/hers
Chief Executive Officer
Edgewood Center for Children and Families
Direct: 415.682.3220   Cell: 415.725.0662    Main: 415.681.3211
lynnd@edgewood.org
 

 

Visit our website: edgewood.org
 
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This electronic mail transmission may contain privileged
and/or confidential information only for use by the intended recipients. Any usage,
distribution, copying or disclosure by any other person, other than the intended recipient is
strictly prohibited and may be subject to civil action and/or criminal penalties. If you received
this e-mail transmission in error, please notify the sender by telephone and delete the
transmission.
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December 16, 2020 


 


Supervisor Fewer    Supervisor Walton 


1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place   1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place 


Room 244     Room 244 


San Francisco, CA 94102-4689   San Francisco, CA 94102-4689 


 


Supervisor Mandelmann 


1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place 


Room 244 


San Francisco, CA 94102-4689 


 


Re: Family Resource Center Funding Allocation 


 


Dear Supervisors Fewer, Walton & Mandelman:  


 


I am writing to urge the Board of Supervisors to release $42,000,000 of reserved funds to the Office of 


Early Care and Education for All, placed on the Budget and Finance Committee reserve by Ordinance 


No. 165-20. Specifically, I request that in order to support community response to early care and 


education, the Board of Supervisors allocate $3,000,000 to San Francisco's 26 Family Resource 


Centers (FRCs). This funding to FRCs would support case management, resource and referral 


connection, and basic needs assistance. 


 


San Francisco’s FRCs are a vital part of the city’s early childhood system, working alongside 


educators to support child and family well-being at home and in communities. Now more than ever, 


family support is a key ingredient in a successful early care and education system.  Investing a 


relatively small portion of the reserved dollars in child and family well-being will ensure families get 


connected to programs and will greatly enhance the effectiveness of any early learning experience. As 


such, with proper support, I believe that FRCs may indeed be able to play a key role in realizing 


positive longitudinal impacts as we prepare to close SF Juvenile Hall. Early intervention and education 


can, and should, play a significant role in the disruption of the cradle to prison pipeline in San 


Francisco County.  


FRCs, like Edgewood Center for Children and Families, have been on the front-lines of this crisis. The 


Edgewood Food pantry service has continued in person delivery while doubling and at times tripling, 


during the pandemic; case management services have wait-lists; and demand for basic safety net 


supports have sky-rocketed. FRCs are working hard, and struggling to meet the high demand and acute 


need, while still providing all core services virtually. 


 


We greatly appreciate your partnership in helping families to recover and to rebuild our city. 


 


Gratefully,  


 
Lynn R. Dolce, MFT 


Chief Executive Officer 


Edgewood Center for Children and Families 


1801 Vicente Street 


San Francisco, CA 94116 


Email: lynnd@edgewood.org 


www.edgewood.org 



mailto:lynnd@edgewood.org

http://www.edgewood.org/
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December 16, 2020 

 

Supervisor Fewer    Supervisor Walton 

1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place   1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place 

Room 244     Room 244 

San Francisco, CA 94102-4689   San Francisco, CA 94102-4689 

 

Supervisor Mandelmann 

1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place 

Room 244 

San Francisco, CA 94102-4689 

 

Re: Family Resource Center Funding Allocation 

 

Dear Supervisors Fewer, Walton & Mandelman:  

 

I am writing to urge the Board of Supervisors to release $42,000,000 of reserved funds to the Office of 

Early Care and Education for All, placed on the Budget and Finance Committee reserve by Ordinance 

No. 165-20. Specifically, I request that in order to support community response to early care and 

education, the Board of Supervisors allocate $3,000,000 to San Francisco's 26 Family Resource 

Centers (FRCs). This funding to FRCs would support case management, resource and referral 

connection, and basic needs assistance. 

 

San Francisco’s FRCs are a vital part of the city’s early childhood system, working alongside 

educators to support child and family well-being at home and in communities. Now more than ever, 

family support is a key ingredient in a successful early care and education system.  Investing a 

relatively small portion of the reserved dollars in child and family well-being will ensure families get 

connected to programs and will greatly enhance the effectiveness of any early learning experience. As 

such, with proper support, I believe that FRCs may indeed be able to play a key role in realizing 

positive longitudinal impacts as we prepare to close SF Juvenile Hall. Early intervention and education 

can, and should, play a significant role in the disruption of the cradle to prison pipeline in San 

Francisco County.  

FRCs, like Edgewood Center for Children and Families, have been on the front-lines of this crisis. The 

Edgewood Food pantry service has continued in person delivery while doubling and at times tripling, 

during the pandemic; case management services have wait-lists; and demand for basic safety net 

supports have sky-rocketed. FRCs are working hard, and struggling to meet the high demand and acute 

need, while still providing all core services virtually. 

 

We greatly appreciate your partnership in helping families to recover and to rebuild our city. 

 

Gratefully,  

 
Lynn R. Dolce, MFT 

Chief Executive Officer 

Edgewood Center for Children and Families 

1801 Vicente Street 

San Francisco, CA 94116 

Email: lynnd@edgewood.org 

www.edgewood.org 
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Dear Ms. Linda Wong,

I hope this email finds you well. Please see below (and attached) for a letter from Co-Chairs of
the SF Family Resource Centers (FRCs) Alliance regarding the Release of Reserved Funds 
- Office of Early Care and Education - Economic Recovery (Ordinance No. 165-20). 
This item was heard on Wednesday Dec. 15 by the Budget & Finance Committee, and I
believe will be heard again by the full Board on Tuesday, Dec. 22. We'd like to submit this for
public comment to the Budget & Finance Committee.

Thank you for your time and consideration. We wish you and yours Happy Holidays!

____

Re: Release of Reserved Funds - Office of Early Care and Education - Economic Recovery
(Ordinance No. 165-20)
 
Dear Budget & Finance Committee Members:
 
We are writing on behalf of the San Francisco Family Resource Center Alliance, a network
of 26 Family Resource Centers (FRCs), which collectively support approximately 15,000
children and families each year. We urge the Board of Supervisors to release $42,000,000
of reserved funds to the Office of Early Care and Education for All, placed on the Budget
and Finance Committee reserve by Ordinance No. 165-20. Specifically, we request that in
order to support community response to early care and education, the Board of Supervisors
allocate $3,000,000 to San Francisco's 26 FRCs. This funding to FRCs would support case
management, resource and referral connection, and basic needs assistance.
 
San Francisco’s FRCs are a vital part of the city’s early childhood system and work
alongside educators to support child and family well-being at home and in communities.
Now more than ever, family support is a key ingredient in a successful early care and
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Re: Release of Reserved Funds - Office of Early Care and Education - Economic Recovery 


(Ordinance No. 165-20) 


 


Dear Budget & Finance Committee Members:  


 


We are writing on behalf of the San Francisco Family Resource Center Alliance, a network of 26 


Family Resource Centers (FRCs), which collectively support approximately 15,000 children and 


families each year. We urge the Board of Supervisors to release $42,000,000 of reserved funds 


to the Office of Early Care and Education for All, placed on the Budget and Finance Committee 


reserve by Ordinance No. 165-20. Specifically, we request that in order to support community 


response to early care and education, the Board of Supervisors allocate $3,000,000 to San 


Francisco's 26 FRCs. This funding to FRCs would support case management, resource and 


referral connection, and basic needs assistance. 


 


San Francisco’s FRCs are a vital part of the city’s early childhood system and work alongside 


educators to support child and family well-being at home and in communities. Now more than 


ever, family support is a key ingredient in a successful early care and education system; 


investing a relatively small portion of the reserved dollars in child and family well-being will 


ensure families get connected to programs and will greatly enhance the effectiveness of any 


early learning experience. FRCs have been on the front-lines of this crisis, serving every 


neighborhood in the city, as well as six populations which need specialized services, including 


homeless families, LGBTQ families, families with children with disabilities, young parents, and 


families with children exposed to violence. Food pantries have doubled and tripled; case 


management services have wait-lists; and demand for basic safety net supports have sky-


rocketed. FRCs are working hard, but struggling to meet the high demand and acute need, 


while still providing all core services virtually. 


 


We greatly appreciate your partnership in helping families to recover and to rebuild our city. 


 


 


Gratefully,  


 


 


Yensing Sihapanya     Mario Paz 


Family Connection Centers    Good Samaritan FRC 


Co-Chair      Co-Chair 


San Francisco FRC Alliance    San Francisco FRC Alliance 







education system; investing a relatively small portion of the reserved dollars in child and
family well-being will ensure families get connected to programs and will greatly enhance
the effectiveness of any early learning experience. FRCs have been on the front-lines of
this crisis, serving every neighborhood in the city, as well as six populations which need
specialized services, including homeless families, LGBTQ families, families with children
with disabilities, young parents, and families with children exposed to violence. Food
pantries have doubled and tripled; case management services have wait-lists; and demand
for basic safety net supports have sky-rocketed. FRCs are working hard, but struggling to
meet the high demand and acute need, while still providing all core services virtually.
 
We greatly appreciate your partnership in helping families to recover and to rebuild our city.
 
 
Gratefully,

                
Yensing Sihapanya                                                     Mario Paz
Family Connection Centers                                        Good Samaritan FRC
Co-Chair                                                                     Co-Chair
San Francisco FRC Alliance                                      San Francisco FRC Alliance

-- 
Ashley Renick
Senior Program Manager, Strategic Partnerships & Policy
Pronouns: She/Her/Hers

3450 Third Street, Building 2 | San Francisco, CA 94124
P: (415) 694.5841 | F: (415) 386.0959 
https://safeandsound.org/
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Re: Release of Reserved Funds - Office of Early Care and Education - Economic Recovery 
(Ordinance No. 165-20) 
 
Dear Budget & Finance Committee Members:  
 
We are writing on behalf of the San Francisco Family Resource Center Alliance, a network of 26 
Family Resource Centers (FRCs), which collectively support approximately 15,000 children and 
families each year. We urge the Board of Supervisors to release $42,000,000 of reserved funds 
to the Office of Early Care and Education for All, placed on the Budget and Finance Committee 
reserve by Ordinance No. 165-20. Specifically, we request that in order to support community 
response to early care and education, the Board of Supervisors allocate $3,000,000 to San 
Francisco's 26 FRCs. This funding to FRCs would support case management, resource and 
referral connection, and basic needs assistance. 
 
San Francisco’s FRCs are a vital part of the city’s early childhood system and work alongside 
educators to support child and family well-being at home and in communities. Now more than 
ever, family support is a key ingredient in a successful early care and education system; 
investing a relatively small portion of the reserved dollars in child and family well-being will 
ensure families get connected to programs and will greatly enhance the effectiveness of any 
early learning experience. FRCs have been on the front-lines of this crisis, serving every 
neighborhood in the city, as well as six populations which need specialized services, including 
homeless families, LGBTQ families, families with children with disabilities, young parents, and 
families with children exposed to violence. Food pantries have doubled and tripled; case 
management services have wait-lists; and demand for basic safety net supports have sky-
rocketed. FRCs are working hard, but struggling to meet the high demand and acute need, 
while still providing all core services virtually. 
 
We greatly appreciate your partnership in helping families to recover and to rebuild our city. 
 
 
Gratefully,  

 

 
Yensing Sihapanya     Mario Paz 
Family Connection Centers    Good Samaritan FRC 
Co-Chair      Co-Chair 
San Francisco FRC Alliance    San Francisco FRC Alliance 
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